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St Mary MacKillop Primary School

News from Scott
Dear Parents and Carers

Our school constantly strives to be:
A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and talents 
through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish.

Parents and Friends Association

We recently held our Term 4 P and F meeting in our school hall. Thank you to all who were able to attend. 
Your voice and advice is greatly appreciated by the school.

At the end of each year we hold our P and F Annual General Meeting where our existing executive 
members ‘stand down’ from their positions and a new executive is elected. It is important that we 
acknowledge and thank our 2024 P and F executive as they have done amazing things for our community 
this year. In particular thank you for their service to Michelle Darwen and Catherine Watson who are 
stepping down from their roles. Both Michelle and Catherine have been fixtures within our P and F for the 
entire time that I have been principal of the school and have been integral in building the quality partnership 
that exists between our parents and school. I cannot thank them enough for their support and service. We 
also farewell Michelle Bachtis who has been a General Member of our P and F for all the years that I have 
been here. They will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

In 2025 we welcome and congratulate a new P and F executive team. The team is, Chanelle Vella 
(President), Samantha Snow (Vice President), Sonya Lee (Treasurer), Tamara Haddow (Secretary),  and 
Kirrily Murphy and Sam Gauci (Major Events) and Jodie Neal and Kathy Rolton (Minor Events). Thank you 
to our new team and I look forward to working with you in the new year.

Staffing News

As the end of the school year draws closer, we prepare to farewell Ms Izzard who will commence maternity 
leave during the summer holidays. We wish Lauren and Grant every blessing and look forward to 
welcoming the new member of their family into the world.

In preparation for next year we have been recruiting some new members to our team.

We welcome Miss Hatzis onto our staff for 2025. Miss Hatzis is currently teaching Year 1 whilst Ms 
Wotherspoon is on leave. 

Mr Mullen will also be with us next year. At the moment Mr Mullen is teaching Year 5 as Mrs Tredinnick is on 
leave.

Congratulations and welcome to them both.



 

 

 

 At the end of Week 9 (Friday 13th December), student End Of Year Reports will be uploaded to 
Compass. These are an important document as they help to communicate between the school 
and home about the learning progress for your child this year. Of course nothing will be as 
informative as a conversation with your child’s teacher but these reports act as a valuable 
summary of your child’s academic achievement. I have included below, the relevant section from 
our Parent’s Handbook for your consideration.

ASSESSMENT POLICY
Parents/Carers with children in Kindergarten to Year 6 will be provided with a report that 
indicates their child’s overall level of achievement in each Key Learning Area and will be 
provided with statistics that indicate their child’s achievement relative to the rest of the year 
group. 

Student’s Achievement in Key Learning Areas
Your child’s achievement for the strands for each of the Key Learning Areas is reported using a 
five point scale. 
A - Working deeply
B - Working beyond
C - Working at
D - Working towards
E - Working with assistance

Your child’s effort for the strands for each of the Key Learning Areas is reported using a four 
point scale. 
Outstanding
Very Good
Satisfactory
Improvement Needed

Together We Grow
Scott Buchan

 

A Working deeply The student has an extensive knowledge and understanding of the content and can 
readily apply this knowledge. In addition, the student has achieved a very high level of 
competence in the processes and skills and can apply these skills to new situations.

B Working beyond The student has a thorough knowledge and understanding of the content and has a high 
level of competence in the processes and skills. In addition, the student is able to apply 
this knowledge and these skills to most situations.

C Working at The student has a sound knowledge and understanding of the main areas of content  
and has achieved an adequate level of competence in the processes and skills.

D Working towards The student has basic knowledge and understanding of the content and has achieved a 
limited level of achievement.

E Working with assistance The student has an elementary knowledge and understanding in a few areas of the 
content and has achieved very limited competence in some of the processes and skills.



 

 

 

Religious Education News
Faith In Action Initiative - Hope in a Suitcase  

Thank you to our wonderful St Mary MacKillop Community for your generous donations to support the 

FIAT Initiative ‘Hope in a Suitcase’. The Faith In Action Team have been sorting the bags of donations and 

grouping them. The donations will then be sent to the Hope in a Suitcase Organisation so that they can be 

packed into suitcases for children in Foster or Out-of-Home Care. There is a big range of items that have 

been brought in from a baby to 12+ years. Thank you again for your generosity and to “never see a need 

without doing something about it”.  

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Hampers - Final Social Justice Activity for 2024

Many within our local community need our help and as we approach the Season 
of Advent, we are asked to think of those less fortunate than ourselves.
 
As a Catholic community based on following the example of Jesus and St Mary MacKillop, a simple but 
powerful way to care for others in our local community is to help St Vincent de Paul assemble hampers for 
those in need, as a way of preparing for Christ’s birth at Christmas.
 
We appreciate that it may be a difficult financial time for some of our families, so for this reason, we are 
asking that families donate what they feel they can from the list below.  This list will also be promoted in 
classrooms as we work together to help make Christmas a special time for all in our community. We ask 
that all hamper donations are well within their best before/use by date and returned to school by 
Thursday 5th December.

·  tin of leg ham                               packet of lollies
·  Christmas cake                              Christmas bon-bons, plates, napkins
·  Christmas pudding
·  long life vanilla custard, cream, milk, Kraft Cheddar Cheese
·  tins of: fruit salad, vegetables (carrots, peas, corn), tuna, salmon
·  packets of chips
·  salsa dip
·  bottles of soft drink, fruit juice, cordial
·  packets of mixed nuts
·  jelly crystals
·  salad dressing and gravy mix
·  packets of biscuits: sweet or savoury
·  reusable shopping bags
·  coffee, tea, hot chocolate, Milo, sugar
·  packets of rice  
·  instant mash potato
·  shortbread

Let’s work together to help other families celebrate Christmas, make wishes come true 
and restore hope.

 



 

 

 

Religious Education News
Season of Advent

The Season of Advent, which begins on Sunday 1st December is a time of expectant 
waiting and preparation for the celebration of the birth of Jesus. Advent marks the 
beginning of the Church year and the liturgical readings change at the start of Advent
from Year B to Year C as part of the church’s three-year cycle.
 

The Season of Advent begins on the fourth Sunday before Christmas Day and ends on Christmas Eve. The 
colour of this season is purple. This is the colour of royalty to welcome the Advent of the King. The word 
'Advent' comes from Latin and means "coming." Its purpose is to look forward to the coming of Christ to 
Earth; it is a season that focuses on waiting and preparing.

Here are some ways to wait and prepare during Advent:
Get or make an Advent wreath - Lighting the candles, one each week, is a way of counting down the time 
until Christmas. It is also a good way to signal that we are entering a very special time.

Set up a nativity scene - Displaying a nativity scene (or manger set) in your home during Advent is a great 
way to remind everyone about the true meaning of Christmas.

Keep an Advent calendar - Marking off the days of Advent is a good way to count down to the birth of 
Jesus.

Pray - Through prayer, we can enter into God's world and ask Him to prepare our hearts the way He 
prepared all of history to receive the gift of His Son. During Advent we can try to cut away the distractions 
to make sure there's "room at the inn" of your heart this year.

2024 Christmas Celebration – Carols on the Hill
This year to celebrate the Season of Christmas, we invite you to come to the St Mary MacKillop ‘Carols on 
the Hill’ evening on Wednesday 4th December. The students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will perform 
Christmas Carols in preparation for celebrating the Birth of Jesus.

Date: Wednesday 4th December

Time: 5pm - Gates Open
5:15pm – 6:15pm
Time to socialise and enjoy a BBQ sausage sandwich (provided by our wonderful P and F!) or enjoy a BYO 
picnic dinner.
6:30pm – 7:45pm 
Carols on the Hill

Dress: Students are to wear smart casual clothes in Christmas colours. Accessories such as tinsel, bells, 
Santa hats etc may be worn.

What to bring: Picnic blanket or chairs and BYO picnic dinner if you do not want a sausage sandwich. Please 
note, this is an alcohol-free event.

If your child/ren cannot attend, please let their classroom teacher know ASAP so that they can plan 
accordingly.

Please RSVP for our BBQ.  The link is here:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfK05GB6HnPly5OyX_nv9SAJOSX8HsfCYjaLi5quY-WjsKuiA/
viewform
 
We look forward to you joining us as we gather together to celebrate this season of joy, hope and love. 

Mrs Gillard             Religious Education Coordinator

 



 

 

Hello St Mary Mackillop community!

Another 2 weeks has passed which is crazy and the P&F have been enjoying some 
down time after the Fete.

On behalf of the Year 6 Students and Parents we would like to thank everyone that 
supported them by purchasing cakes at their Cake Stall last Friday. They raised a 
wonderful $655 to go towards their school gift which is currently in production and 
should be installed in the next couple of weeks, so what this space for more 
information and pictures.

Thank you so much to everyone for coming along to our P&F meeting and 2024 
AGM last night, we had a huge turnout which is so nice to see. I would like to 
congratulate and introduce you to the P&F Team for 2025.

President Chanelle Vella
Vice President Sam Snow
Treasurer Sonya Lee
Secretary Tamara Haddow
Major Fundraising Coordinator Kirrily Murphy & Sam Gauci
Minor Fundraising Coordinator Kathy Rolton & Jodie Neal
General Members Michelle Lenihan, Michelle Parkin, Kate 

Bentham, Larissa Oudkerkpool, Jenna McVicar, 
Melissa Peters, Katrina Dimitrios, Ann Greener, 
Melissa Jones, Elisabeth Russell,
Melanie Mangion, Rebecca Donahue, Dee 
Hyslop.

If you have any suggestions on what type of fundraisers you’d like to see 
implemented at the school for 2025 please send your suggestions to 
smmppandf@gmail.com.

Remember to like our Facebook page (St Mary Mackillop P&F, South Penrith) and 
keep up to date with all events happening at the school run by the wonderful P&F.

Have a great weekend everyone!!

Michelle Darwen
2024 P&F President

   

P & F News













 

 

Leaving Students
A term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal before 
the removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The notice can be 
given any time during term for the next term. Where appropriate notice has been 
received a pro-rata credit can be calculated based on a pro-rata 40 week year. One 
exception is that notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 
in relation to the following years’ enrolment i.e. the notice period of 10 school 
weeks will be waived in this circumstance. If you know your child will be 
leaving at the end of the year, please advise the school as soon as possible.

Planning a Holiday?
There are new Government guidelines for schools to follow when marking the 
school rolls. These guidelines require parents who are taking their children on 
holidays, during the school year, to complete a request of ‘Exemption from School 
Attendance’ form. This is required if you are taking your child on leave for more 
than 5 school days.  A copy of your travel itinerary. The application form is 
available from the school office and are to be completed prior to your holiday.

Longer periods require the approval of the Director of Schools and the Catholic 
Education Commission.

Mobile Phones

Medication

 

If a child needs to bring a mobile phone to school they must be clearly labelled with 
the child’s name, switched off and checked into the office on arrival and collected 
after the 3:00pm bell. 

If your child takes long term medication, you must fill out the relevant form from the 
office. Medication will not be administered to any child unless authorised by a 
parent/guardian. All medication prescribed by a medical practitioner must be 
authorised by the doctor and all paperwork needs to be updated every year or 
when medication is changed. All relevant forms are available from the school office. 
 
For short term medication, forms are also available from the school office. No child 
will be given medication unless it is recorded, prescribed by a doctor and in its 
original packaging. Many doctors will agree that medication to be given three times 
a day can be administered: morning, after school and before bed at night. Please 
check with your doctor. 



 

 

COLLECTING CHILDREN FROM SCHOOL
If parents wish their children to be collected from school early, 
please send a note to the teacher. If there is a doctor’s/dentist 
appointment or some other very important reason why your child 
needs to leave the school at lunch (10:45 am - 11:30 am)  or break 
time (1:30pm- 2:00 pm), we would ask you to take your child either 
before or after lunch or break, not during the break, as bags are 
kept inside the classrooms and classrooms are locked during break 
times.
**From our parent handbook**  Read our Parent Handbook here: 

https://www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au/Enrol/Handbook

COLLECTING CHILDREN AFTER SCHOOL
Children are dismissed at 3:00pm and supervision is provided only 
until 3:30pm.  Ambrose Before & After School care is available if 
you require care after school.  Ambrose phone number is
0492 367 298.  

If, due to extraordinary circumstances, eg: when a parent is 
detained, please notify the school and your child will be informed 
that you are delayed. Parents are reminded that all care will be given 
to the children but there is no formal supervision after 3:30pm when 
the last bus leaves the school.
 
Walkers A classroom teacher will escort students to ‘walkers’ and 
supervise students crossing the street, riding bikes and going to cars 
as part of afternoon dismissal.

Waiters After school, staff will supervise children waiting for school 
buses or on ‘waiters.’ (Waiters are to be collected after 3:10pm) 
up on our playground.



TERM 4 2024 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Friday 22 November

2:20pm
P & F Zooper Dooper Day
Whole School Assembly School Hall

Monday 25 November 9:00am-10:30am Kindergarten 2025 Orientation & 
Parent Information Session

School Hall

Thursday 28 November 9:15am Year 5 Leadership Liturgy School Hall

Friday 29 November 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Thursday 5 December Year 6 Big Day In School Oval

Friday 6 December 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Thursday 12 December 6:30pm Year 6 Graduation Mass St Nicholas of Myra Parish

Friday 13 December 9:15am

2:20pm
6:00pm

Year 6 Graduation and Awards 
Ceremony

Whole School Assembly
Year 6 Farewell

School Hall

School Hall
School Hall

Tuesday 17 December 2:00pm Class Promotions

Wednesday 18 December Last Day of School for Students

TERM 1 2025 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Tuesday 4 February Years 1-6 Return to School

Wednesday 5 February
6:30pm

Kindergarten Commence School
Twilight Swimming Carnival Glenbrook Pools

Friday 7 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Friday 14 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Friday 21 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall














